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A sure sign that Springtime is here!
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CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE OXHILL NEWS
The editors welcome any pictures, photographs, drawings, poems, puzzles,
recipes, announcements or items of local news for possible inclusion in The
Oxhill News.  Please email news-editor@oxhill.org.uk or place paper
contributions in the box labelled ‘The Oxhill News’ in the village Church.

SUBMISSION DEADLINE IS THE 15TH OF EVERY MONTH.

MOBILE LIBRARY
The mobile library has books with large print, ordinary print, picture books,
children’s books, paperbacks, non-fiction, novels, sagas, crime, mysteries,
adventures, westerns and romance.  The van has talking books, cassettes and
CDs.
The library van will continue to visit Oxhill, stopping at the Village Hall at
14:30,  staying there for 30 minutes.  The van will visit us on Friday April 12th..
For further information please telephone: 01926 851031.

REFUSE COLLECTION
Recycling and green waste bins (blue and green bins) will be collected on
Tuesdays 2nd, 16th and 30th April.
The grey rubbish bins will be collected on Tuesdays  9th and 23rd April.

WEEKDAY WALKERS
This walking group usually walks on the 4th Friday of the month. If you
are interested in joining or to find out further information,  please contact
Jim Saxton on  680645 or  email  admin@jimsaxton.co.uk

AT THE PEACOCK

Village Events

The village coffee morning is on Weds
April 3rd at 10.30 am.

The village lunch is on Wednesday  April
17th at 12:30pm.
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LENT, HOLY WEEK AND EASTER.
For Christians, the next few weeks are very special, marking the end of
our pilgrimage to the foot of the cross, our witnessing of the darkest
moments of the crucifixion and death of Jesus, and the unrestrained joy
of Easter morning and the resurrection.  Many of us are following that
pilgrimage with various lent groups: we continue it together in our Lent
Services on Tuesday evenings at 7.30 pm, which culminate in the
Eucharist of Holy Week in Honington. The services in April are:

· Tuesday April 2nd     Tidmington Carola Beecham, George Herbert

· Tuesday April 9th      Burmington Ben Dyson, Tyndale

· Tuesday April 16th     Honington    Sarah Edmonds, Susannah

          Wesley, Jill Tucker presiding.

40 days after Easter, and looking ahead to May, we meet together again
for the Eucharist of Ascension Day, on Thursday, May 30th at 7.30 pm
in Stretton Church: we are delighted that Bishop John will be coming
to lead our worship.

Also in May, on Tuesday, 21st May at 7.30 pm in Tredington Church,
there is a special Open Deanery Synod. Each one of us is part of a very
much larger Diocesan Church Family, so we are putting together short
film telling the story of each of our Deaneries. So, this is a special meeting
to which all are invited, especially church wardens, treasurers, PCC
members, as well as synod reps, to hear the stories of each other.  Then
together we have a chance to think about how we might support our
brothers and sisters across the Diocese via the Support Fund.

Finally, a prayer for Easter Morning:
On this morning

let us see you
in every stranger;
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PRESENTATION FROM SHIPSTON POLICE ON
IMPROVING THE SECURITY OF OUR

POSSESSIONS
On Wednesday May 8th there will be a Presentation from Shipston
Police on ways that we can better protect our possessions from
Chainsaws to Paintings and TVs to I-Pads and Bicycles! Stratford
District Council Rural Crime Advisors working with Shipston Police
and Neighbourhood Watch have negotiated some special deals with
the suppliers of some very clever security technology for us to use
and adopt.
We have, sadly, recently seen some examples of thieves taking
advantage of the number of ‘white vans’ in the village to rob village
properties. One way of trying to prevent this is by better marking
our property and letting outsiders know that our possessions are
security marked and therefore of less value to thieves because the
true owners can easily be identified. If a high percentage of us use
these various security marking methods and we make it known that
people in Oxhill are doing this then we expect thieves to leave our
village alone.
More details will be provided in next month’s Oxhill News.
To make this effort worthwhile, we need to involve as many villagers
as possible so please come along at 7.00pm on Wednesday May
8th to the Village Hall to listen to the brief presentation and Q&A
session to find out more and potentially book an appointment for the
marking of your tools and mowers, etc, at your homes on May 11th.
There will be tea, coffee and biscuits available at no cost for all
attendees at the presentation.

let us hear you
in the whispered
hopes of hungry children;

let us welcome you
into our empty hearts.
Thom M Shuman.  Lead me into life with you.

 Every blessing,  Jill
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PARISH COUNCIL SPONSORED ‘COMMUNITY
LITTER PICK’

It has been suggested that it would be good to have a Community Litter
Pick in the Village before too long and, at its recent meeting, your Parish
Council agreed to sponsor such an event.
We have chosen Saturday, April 6th for this, starting at 10.00am, meeting
at the Village Hall where tea, coffee and biscuits will be provided to fuel
the efforts of volunteers for this worthwhile cause. We will also provide
litter picking ‘grabbers’ and black sacks.

Please come along for maybe an hour to help clean up the village before
Spring really starts to take effect.

Thank You.

THE MATCH BALL FOR THE CALCUTTA CUP 16TH
MARCH 2019.

Rob Wainwright Ex-
Scotland Rugby Captain
en-Route to Twickenham.
6.15 am.
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TWO DAY INTRODUCTION TO BEEKEEPING
COURSE

run by Shipston Beekeepers www.sbka.org.uk

27th April 2019 (09:30 - 16:00hrs)  Theory
28th April 2019 (10:30 - 14:30hrs)  Practical
Venue: Village Hall, Brailes, OX15 5AS
Cost: £55 (Couples £90)
Light lunch and refreshments included.
Led by an experienced Beekeeper, our weekend course will give you an
insight into, and hands on experience of, the world of the honey bee and
the role of the beekeeper. We will cover:

Day 1
• How a honey bee colony works
• The beekeeping year
• Essential equipment
• Harvesting your honey & wax
• How to get started with your own bees

Day 2
• Siting an apiary
• Assembling hive parts
• Apiary safety
• Inspecting a honeybee colony (weather permitting) Bee suits will be
provided.

Subsequent to this course, Shipston Beekeepers will hold weekly apiary
meetings to help newer members build up their beekeeping experience.

Enrolment: www.sbka.org.uk/training/
Enquiries: secretary@sbka.org.uk

Shipston Beekeepers is a branch of the Warwickshire Beekeeping
Association
(Reg. Charity 500276)
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THE TRUTH BEHIND LES MISÉRABLES

The Dene Valley U3A will host a presentation by David Price on "The
Truth Behind Les Misérables", the highly successful musical stage show,
film and recent television production.

This will take place at St Peter's Church, Wellesbourne, on Tues 9th April
starting at 2.30pm.  Non-members are welcome to attend at a nominal
charge of £2 which includes refreshments.

If you would like to know more about our organisation then please visit
our website at http://www.denevalleyu3a.btck.co.uk

CARERS4CARERS

Friday 26th April 10.30 – 12 noon: Carers4Carers monthly meeting at
Kineton Village Hall.
Debbie Anderson, Head of the Health and Community Team at Moore
& Tibbits will bring us up-to-date on recent changes to legal issues af-
fecting carers.
Come and join us for coffee, biscuits and a chat.
 Please let us know in advance if you would like us to look after your
loved one in our Companionship Group. For more details, including
help with transport, please phone Gillian on 01926 640203/07947
893504.
Lisa, Lisa Barnett, Assistant Co-ordinator, Carers4Carers
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SING JOYFULLY – AN AFTERNOON CONCERT ON 14th APRIL
Barcheston Church hosts a concert by Shipston’s a cappella choir
Cantamus in support of the church organ fund at 3.p.m. on Sunday
afternoon 14th April. Cantamus is directed by its founder, Richard Emms,
and the music is matched by witty and poignant readings chosen by Anne
Hume. The programme starts in uplifting and joyful mode “With a Voice
of Singing”, and closes with a gentle Irish folk song. In between, audience
members can enjoy music from across 5 centuries, from Byrd to the
Beatles, via Cole Porter and celebrated contemporary composer, James
MacMillan! Anne’s readings, including poetry and prose, perfectly
complement the music, the church, and its setting.

The earliest surviving parts of St. Martin’s date from the 12th century,
and the bell tower houses three bells, the first of which was cast in 1596,
when several of the composers featured in the concert were writing music.
The church also houses the elaborate 16th century alabaster tomb of
William Willington.

Tickets cost £15 for the best seats, and £10 for seats with a semi-restricted
view. For further information, contact the concert organiser, David Hodges
– david@famington.co.uk

If you would like to know more about Cantamus, or even sing with the
choir (in anything from 4 to 10 parts, contact Yvonne Ridley (secretary)
on 01789 269587 or Richard Emms (director) on 01608 662163.

KINETON ART GROUP'S SPRING ART EXHIBITION
AND SALE OF PAINTINGS

Kineton Art Group's Spring Art Exhibition and Sale of Paintings will be
held at Kineton Village Hall on Saturday 11th and Sunday 12th May
2019.   The exhibition showcases affordable art by Kineton Art Group
members.    Doors will be open from 10-00 am until 5-00 pm each
day.  Entrance 50p. Refreshments available.
For further information see our website, www.kinetonartgroup.com
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OXHILL LADIES BIG QUIZ NIGHT

A Huge thank you to everyone that joined us on Saturday 2nd March in
the Village Hall for the Oxhill Jurassic Coast ladies big quiz night raising
funds for Macmillan Cancer Care
7 teams battled it out for 100 points over 8 rounds, it went to the wire with
Sarah & Ed teamed with Roger and Gill being declared the final victors
in what was a tough challenge.
Thank you to everyone who so kindly donated food for what was a
marvellous buffet and gifts for the Raffle which was a huge success. To
all the team who helped prepare the Hall and the Quiz, it made for a great
event and raised over £550 for the charity and a good time was had by all.
The Oxhill ladies will be tackling a gruelling 26 mile hike along the
Jurassic Coast in June to raise funds for this great cause – if you would
like to know more details or donate some money, you can follow the Just
Giving link below;
https://www.justgiving.com/account/your-pages/Partyyyyy-girls

See below for the course map and profile of the hike the ladies will be
undertaking;

Thank you – the Oxhill Jurassic Coast ladies;
Karen Barker, Katy Dowding, Catherine Kimmins, Belinda Marklew &
Kieren Roebuck. See photos of the event below;
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OXHILL VILLAGE HALL
NEWS AND UPCOMING EVENTS

QUESTIONNAIRES!
Thank you to all those who responded to the questionnaire survey about
the future of the Village Hall.

SATURDAY 13th APRIL- PAELLA  EVENING
Our Paella Evening, using our specially bought pan and tools to make the
perfect dish, has always been a hit when we have run it. So here’s another
opportunity to enjoy great company over a community-organised meal
using fresh, quality ingredients.
Start time is 7.30pm for 8pm. Tickets are £12.50 per person for paella and
a dessert.
There’s not long to go before the night and we need to have a good
idea of  numbers for catering purposes, so please don’t delay in
contacting Ali Sayer to reserve your tickets. Either call her on 07970
922352 or email her at ali.sayer@btinternet.com. It’ll only take a
minute!

TUESDAY 30th APRIL – AGM
Come to the Village Hall about 7.30pm and enjoy wine and cheese
provided by the Committee. The AGM will start at 8pm. The formal
business shouldn’t take very long, and you will be able to hear an outline
of the results of the recent questionnaire survey about the future of the
Hall, and comment on any aspect of the running of the Hall that interests
you.

SUNDAY  26th MAY  -  CYCLISTS FIGHTING CANCER
Jo Sweby (07720 401691) is running the feed station at the Village Hall
for this event which sees cyclists riding 30, 62, 100 or 130 miles to raise
funds for this worthwhile cause. She is in need of volunteers to help serve
refreshments between about 11am and 3.30pm so do contact her if you
can help, even if only for an hour. She would also appreciate cake
donations, so that more of the proceeds of the event can be used to fight
cancer.
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OXHILL PARISH COUNCIL

Draft Notes from Parish Council Meeting held 12th March 2019
(More detail is in the minutes on the website)

To approve the minutes of the meeting on 8th  January 2019
The minutes of the meeting held were approved and signed.

Matters Arising
New planters will be ordered for the area outside the pub. The bus shelter
is too costly to progress.

To discuss a Litter Pick
It was agreed to hold one on Saturday 6th April with refreshments in the
village hall afterwards.

To discuss Security Marking
It was agreed to look at this following the vans being broken into. There
are three main security marking techniques available. A presentation will
be held in the village hall on 8th May.

To consider the report on Traffic Calming
Councillor Chris Williams has confirmed in writing he will give a grant
of £3K for the traffic calming project.  Warwickshire Traffic has agreed
to a junction sign being placed on the Whatcote Road near Heritage Farm
and the word ‘SLOW’ being painted on the road near Green Lane. The
scheme will be re-costed. The design cost of £200.00 which has been paid
for will be deducted from the final cost.

A REMINDER OF A FUTURE EVENT
We have arranged to have a speaker on a topic of local interest, namely
the discovery in 2008  of a hoard of 1141 Roman coins near Warmington.
The subsequent discovery of another significant hoard has only recently
been made public, and  David Freke, a local archaeologist is coming to
tell us about these exciting discoveries and how they fit into the pattern
of Roman occupation of this area.
So do come along on Thursday June 6th at 7.30pm and make this event
a success!
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Payments for approval
The following payments were approved under statutory powers:
£17.00 to Mr D Harbour, printing of Speeding leaflets
£480.00 to Parish Clerk (hours)
£120.00 to HMRC
£19.71  to Parish Clerk (expenses)
£34.20 to Parish Clerk (mileage)
£600.00 to Oxhill PCC  (Churchyard mowing/maintenance)

Planning applications
New Applications
· 18/03436/FUL  and 18/0347/LBC, Refurbishment and change of use

of existing stables and barn into office space at Oxhill Manor, Main
Street. No objections with observations.

· 19/00068/TREE, Tree work at Grove Cottage, Gilks Lane.  No objection.
· 19/00168/TREE, Reduce height of silver birch at Blackford House,

Main Street. No objection.

Older Applications
· 19/00080/FUL, Erection of a 3 bedroom detached dwelling with off

road car turning and car parking for two cars at Land adjacent to
Oxbourne House, Whatcote Road. No objections with observations.
Application withdrawn.

· 19/03449/FUL, New garden room at rear of dwelling at Oxfield Farm,
Whatcote  Road. Application withdrawn.

· 18/03684/FUL and 18/03685/LBC, Proposed fencing and gates to the
perimeter of the site (retrospective) at Homestead, Main Street. No
objections.  Granted.

· 18/018877/FUL, Proposed dwelling at Homestead, Main Street.
Application withdrawn.

· 18/02352/FUL, Construction of one new dwelling and all associated
works at Land off Church Lane.   An appeal has been made against the
decision of  SDC.  PC response given.

Date and time of next meeting

Tuesday 14th  May, Annual Parish Meeting at 7.30pm followed by
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OXHILL GARDEN CLUB
On Thursday 14th February, the Garden Club held its AGM.  The
Chairman, Martin Hunt, gave a résumé of the activities and talks that
had taken place in a very successful year.  Membership at 41 was
slightly down on last year, but attendance at meetings was up.  Speakers
and events arranged by Peter Rivers-Fletcher were top dollar and much
appreciated by members. The Treasurer, John McKail, assured us that
we were solvent and that there was no need to increase the annual
subscription of £10, nor the attendance fee of £2 per visit (£3 for
visitors). He was looking forward to receiving renewals of membership
- due now!
The post of Secretary remains vacant. Duties are pretty much confined
to taking the minutes at three or four Committee meetings a year.  New
blood, too, on the Support Committee would be welcomed so as to keep
the Club informed with fresh ideas and maintain its position as an
integral and visible facet of village life.
Talks are frequently of general interest and not confined to gardening.
Discussion took place under AOB as to the possibility of changing the
name of the Club to advertise this fact. Given the quantity of wine, tea,
coffee and biscuits consumed of an evening plus the two or three
amazing buffet events held each year - Oxhill Garden and Social Club?
Suggestions please – perhaps reflecting that we are a rural community
and very much concerned with the wellbeing of the environment.
We are looking to recruit new members – come along and give us a try.

- o 0 o -

The next event in the Club’s calendar is a presentation by Diane
Clement of the Alpine Garden Society on Alpines in the Wild and
Cultivation.  Join us 7.00 for 7.30pm on April 11th (meetings are
always the second Thursday in the month) in the Village Hall for a
convivial glass of wine prior to the evening’s talk.

Douglas Nethercleft
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WOT2GROW COMMUNITY
ORCHARD

Has Spring arrived? A question we have all been
asking over the last few weeks as we moved from
very warm February into roaring March with lots

of rain! Officially we have in terms of the Met Office seasons and the
plants have certainly done their bit to try and convince us.
The pruning was completed apart from
seven really large apple trees that need
summer pruning for shape rather than
encouraging them to grow after winter
pruning. The early blossom from the
apricots started in late February, not much
earlier than in previous years, and the
nectarines and peaches followed in early
March with the pears and plum family not
far behind. The bees have been very happy
with the blossom and enjoyed an early feed
and the ladybirds emerged in the sun to get
ready to help in the battle with the aphids
which will soon arrive.
Unfortunately it has been too wet and windy to do the organic spraying
which was so successful last year. The first spray is just before bud break
to tackle the aphid eggs, the second at bud break to stop any migrating
into the buds and the third at blossom time to remove as many as possible
from the developing fruits!! A lot of garlic is used in this process!!
Lots to do before we get into the spring feeding including the tidying up
of the sensory garden, which looks lovely with its edging of daffodils, and
replacing damaged weed suppressant material around lots of the bushes.

Do come along, maybe help out, and enjoy your community orchard
behind the allotments along the Shenington Road in Tysoe! Why not join
us and enjoy the fruit we grow.

More information?
Liz Atkinson (680045), Paul Sayer (680451), Sue and Mike Sanderson
(688080), or see the website www.wot2grow.co.uk
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NOTICE
The new 2019 Parish Electoral Roll is on display on the Church notice
board.  It is great to see so many good friends of St Lawrence
represented thereon. Thank you to those who met the 20th March
deadline for inclusion. The Roll will be extant for the next six years
with any notified additions or deletions being made annually on the
March anniversary.

The (normally very brief) Annual Parish Church Meeting (APCM) to
which the village is invited is scheduled to take place in church at
7.30pm on Thursday 4th April.  After the meeting, wine will flow and
cheese (etc.) be made available to encourage participation in this special
gathering of parishioners.

Douglas Nethercleft
Electoral Roll Officer

TYSOE CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL
– MARCH UPDATE

Recently we have had lots of different events to celebrate Book Week.
Many of the children designed a book mark, now making an excellent
display in the school library. We also held a Book Fair to promote reading
and to raise money in commission for more books. Several parents have
also donated a new book to the library which we really appreciate.

The Year 6 children took part in the Interschool Sports Hall Athletics
competition at Kineton High School. Everyone enjoyed the morning of
sport and they achieved a commendable third place, with Wellesbourne
winning the competition. Everyone was impressed with the children’s
endeavours and their good conduct.
The children in Rowan Class enjoyed a cross-curricular French Week to
learn some key facts about the geography of France. This information
helped to decide which holiday to book at the travel agents as they priced
different trips. They also had a French visitor, Najila Moubtassime, who
was impressed by the children’s ability to speak confidently in sentences.
She also helped with art work when the children painted a vase of flowers,
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inspired by the French artist, Berthe Morisot. The week ended with the
opportunity to taste different foods in a French café set up in the classroom.

The children in Silver Birch performed confidently in front of a packed
hall. They explained about the Roman invasion of Britain and the battles
with Boudicca and her Iceni tribe. They enthusiastically re-enacted scenes
and sang about Boudicca’s strength. Children also performed their own
play scripts and broadcasts based on the books ‘Fing’ and ‘Tuesday’. It
was an action-packed assembly!

If you are a prospective parent and would like to visit, please contact Mrs
Horrocks on 01295 680244.
                                                                                                Jenny Coates,
Head of School

Beech Class
Celebrate World

Book Day

A vase of flowers in the
style of Berthe Morisot
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CHURCH FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE

After many hours baking and sandwich-making, it was so gratifying to
see the Old Chapel full at the Afternoon Tea on March 17th. From the
feedback I have received, those that joined
us for a glass of Prosecco and large
assortment of sandwiches and cakes enjoyed
the event very much, and many requested
more Afternoon Teas! Thank you to
everyone who came and for all the kind
comments. None of these events would be
possible without the hard work of a dedicated
team of volunteers. Many thanks to Carol
Fox, Lilian Welsby, Carol Beasley, Diane Harper, Gaida and Jerry Webb,
James and Linda Synge, Belinda Marklew, Kieren Roebuck and Jon
Mercer for all the baking, serving, furniture shifting, clearing and washing
up.

I am sure that you will have noticed a change in the artistic style of our
posters etc during the last few months, all down to Alice Mercer, our new
head of promotional material. Thank you, Alice!
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PLOUGHMAN’S LUNCH AND CREAM TEA

Our next event is on Sunday 9th June. The sun will be shining so it is to
be held in Jill and Colin Tucker’s garden. Planning is in the early stages
but please keep the date free so you can join us at this special Garden
Party. There will be a tombola at the event so I should be very grateful
for donations of suitable prizes.

As you can imagine, this event will involve a fair amount of work to set
up and run. We are a small committee and would welcome all offers of
help, if only for half an hour. Please contact me if you can spare some
time on the day or would be happy to bake something. Thank you in
advance!

Ruth Mercer 07400 615999 or ruthc.mercer@btinternet.com

Pancake Supper at the Old Chapel on March 5th
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Spring Sunrise over Oxhill - seen by Katy Dowding

Remember it’s Paella Evening at the Village Hall on

April 13th, 19:30 for 20:00
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EASTER ADVENTURES AT UPTON HOUSE AND
GARDENS

It might not feel like it just yet, but spring is just around the corner. Come
and enjoy everything this colourful season has to offer.

A made-to-measure home for birds
6-18 and 23-28 April, 11am-4pm. Free. Normal admission prices apply.
Bring the family and collect an activity sheet from reception before taking
a stroll through our wonderful woodland walk to see how many birds you
can spot. You will also discover how they make their made -to-measure
homes.
Why not stop off at the restaurant for refreshments before heading out on
the spring walk? How many of the birds’ made-to-measure homes can
you spot in our trees and hedges?
This activity runs throughout the Easter holidays but will be replaced by
an exciting Cadbury Easter Egg Hunt over the bank holiday weekend.

Cadbury Easter Egg Hunt
19-22 April, 11am-4pm. £3 per trail, plus normal admission
Over the bank holiday weekend, join Chicken Licken and his pals as they
discover gravity – follow the story's characters around our Woodland Walk
and collect clues to win a fabulous Cadbury’s chocolate Easter egg.
Please do let us know if any children have dietary requirements as we do
have alternative prizes available.

For further information, please contact Meghan Tiplady on 01295 671113
or at Meghan.tiplady@nationaltrust.org.uk
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WHAT’S ON  IN & AROUND OXHILL

 April 2019
Mon  1st  08:30  Morning Prayer, St Lawrence Church
Mon  1st  10:00  Aerobics, OVH
Tues 2nd    Green & Blue Bin Collection
Wed 3rd  10:30  The Peacock - Village Coffee Morning
Thu 4th  19:30  Annual Parish Church |Mtg, St Lawrence
Sat  6th  10:00  Sponsored Litter Pick, OVH
Mon  8th  08:30  Morning Prayer, St Lawrence Church
Mon  8th  10:00  Aerobics, OVH
Tue      9th     Grey Bin Collection
Thu    11th   19:00 for 19:30  Garden Club Talk, OVH
Fri      12th  14:30  Mobile Library, OVH
Sat      13th   19:30 for 20:00 Paella Evening, OVH
Sun    14th  15:00  Concert by Cantamus, Barcheston Church
Mon   15th  08:30  Morning Prayer, St Lawrence Church
Mon   15th  10:00  Aerobics, OVH
Tue    16th     Green & Blue Bin Collection
Wed   17th  12:30  The Peacock - Village Lunch
Mon  22nd  08:30  Morning Prayer, St Lawrence Church
Mon  22nd  10:00  Aerobics, OVH
Tues  23rd     Grey Bin Collection
Fri     26th   10:30 - 12:30  Carers4Carers , Kineton VH
Mon   29th  08:30  Morning Prayer, St Lawrence Church
Mon   29th  10:00  Aerobics, OVH
Tue    30th     Green & Blue Bin Collection
Tue    30th      19:30  Oxhill Village Hall AGM

May 2019
Weds   8th  19:00  Shipston Police Security  Talk, OVH
Sat     11th  10:00 - 17:00  Kineton Art Group at KVH
Sun    12th  10:00 - 17:00  Kineton Art Group at KVH
Tues  14th  19:30 Annual Parish & Parish Council Mtgs. OVH
Sun    26th   11:00 - 15:00  OVH, Cyclist Feeding Station,


